
NSF Salary Policy: Frequently Asked Questions

Does the NSF salary rule apply to all faculty members and staff charged to an NSF grant?
No. The NSF policy applies only to senior personnel. The NSF Grants Policy Guide (GPG) defines senior personnel as:
“1. (co) Principal Investigator(s) -- the individual(s) designated by the proposer, and approved by NSF, who will be responsible for the scientific or technical direction of the project. NSF does not infer any distinction in scientific stature among multiple PIs, whether referred to as PI or co-PI. If more than one, the first one listed will serve as the contact PI, with whom all communications between NSF program officials and the project relating to the scientific, technical, and budgetary aspects of the project should take place. The PI and any identified co-PIs, however, will be jointly responsible for submission of the requisite project reports.

2. Faculty Associate (faculty member) -- an individual other than the Principal Investigator(s) considered by the performing institution to be a member of its faculty or who holds an appointment as a faculty member at another institution, and who will participate in the project being supported.”

Who does the NSF two-month’s salary policy NOT apply to?
The NSF two-month’s salary policy does not apply to:
1. Post docs

2.  Research scientists not budged as senior personnel

3. Other personnel not budgeted as senior personnel

Does greater than two months salary for senior personnel budgeted on multiple NSF awards constitute as approval from NSF to charge greater than two month salary on NSF funds? 
Yes.  Per an email from Beth Strausser, Senior Policy Specialist, dated October 30, 2009, Beth wrote:
“As long as the person months are listed in the approved budget that’s attached to the NSF award notice, that constitutes NSF approval.  No other approval is required.”
Does the old NSF “two-ninths rule” still apply to active grants?
Yes.  During close-out, the NSF Account Management Team will be check for salary compliance using both the old policy and new policy.   The old policy will be used prior to 7/1/2008.  The new policy will be used starting 1/1/2009.
Does the NSF two months salary policy apply to Purdue cost share orders associated with NSF projects?
No, the policy does not apply to Purdue cost share orders.
If a PI does NOT charge salary in year 1, will that salary budget be available for use during a future fiscal year?
No, the salary limit for each fiscal year is 2 months for all NSF awards (unless amount budgeted in a particular year is greater than 2 months).
What if a PI has multiple salary rates within a given fiscal year?
Always use the highest salary rate for the fiscal year.

Should a PI’s salary be budgeted by dollar amount or person months?

NSF policy speaks in terms of person months when addressing senior personnel salaries; therefore, always use person months when budgeting a PI’s salary.
How do we determine what fiscal year additional budget applies to?
The sponsor approved COEUS budget is used to determine the correct fiscal year.
For additional NSF salary questions please contact an NSF Account Manager or email spsnsf@purdue.edu .
Last Modified 3/11/2011


